
  

     Board of Trustees 

       Village of Tarrytown 

       Work Session  No. 23 

       December 2, 2015 

       7:25 p.m. 

 

PRESENT:  Mayor Fixell, Trustees Basher, Trustees Butler, Hoyt, McGee, McGovern 

and Zollo; Village Administrator Blau; Village Treasurer Hart; Village Attorney 

Silverberg 

 

 

Trustee McGee moved, seconded by Trustee Basher, and unanimously carried, to move 

out of the Board Work Session and into a Board meeting in order for the Board to take 

action on one matters. 

 

Trustee Basher moved, seconded by Trustee Hoyt, that the following resolution be 

approved.  Motion carried, all voting “aye”.  Approved:  7-0 

 

HOLIDAY METER PARKING 

 

BE IT RESOLVED that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Tarrytown does hereby 

approve a holiday parking meter program for the 2015 holiday season by designating 

certain parking meters to be covered to allow free parking subject to a two-hour time 

limit, from the period from Friday, December 4, 2015 through Saturday, December 26, 

2015 at the following locations: all downtown business district street meters, municipal 

lots on South Washington Street East, South Washington Street West, McKeel Avenue, 

Neperan Road (Village portion of Citibank parking lot), South Broadway and the West 

Elizabeth Street (Junior League). 

 

ADJOURN TO WORK SESSION 

 

Trustee Basher moved, seconded by Trustee McGovern, and unanimously carried, to 

move out of the Board meeting and back into the Board Work Session. 

 

The Board returned to the Work Session at 7:30 p.m. 

 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

 

Michael S. Blau 

Village Administrator  
 


